
 
December 19, 2017 

 

 

 

 

President Donald J. Trump 

The White House 

1600 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W. 

Washington, DC 20500 

 

Dear President Trump, 

 

It is with our sincere gratitude that we write to thank you today for your courageous 

declaration of Jerusalem as the capital of Israel and your request that the State Department 

begin making preparations to move the US Embassy there. This bold and righteous act has 

undoubtedly secured your place in history. 

 

Making this declaration in 2017—the 50th anniversary of the reunification of Jerusalem 

under Israeli sovereignty in 1967—was especially noteworthy. The date that you chose to 

make your announcement also has profound significance in Jewish history. 

 

It was already night in Israel when you signed your proclamation and on the Jewish 

calendar the 19th of Kislev had begun. In 1949 David Ben Gurion, the first Prime Minister of 

the nascent modern Jewish state, wrote and later announced that the Israeli government 

had unanimously decided to make Jerusalem their modern capital. The date this happened 

was the 19th of Kislev.  

 

We recognize the hand of God in all of this and thank you for your boldness and your 

commitment to fulfilling your promises. In Genesis 12:3 God states about Israel, “I will 

bless those who bless you and curse him who curses you.” On December 6 you brought 

God’s blessing upon the United States of America. 

 

American Christian Leaders for Israel (ACLI) is a network of Christian leaders who 

collectively speak to and represent over sixty million Americans.  During your 2016 

campaign for President you agreed to our five guiding principles in relation to Israel that 

over 650 Christian leaders had requested of you. One of those principles was the 

recognition of Jerusalem as the capital of Israel and to relocate the US Embassy there.  

 

On behalf of all those leaders and the millions of Americans they represent we want to 

thank you for fulfilling your campaign promise. Thank you for implementing US law passed 

in 1995, and thank you for treating our friend Israel with the respect that an ally deserves.  

 

Our gratitude also reflects that this issue is very dear to us as Christians. Jerusalem is a 

significant city in the Christian faith with many historical sites and great spiritual meaning. 

Only a free and democratic Israel can be trusted to protect Jerusalem and our holy sites. 

Israeli sovereignty over all of Jerusalem is critically important to us. 

 



We hope you will bring the same fresh thinking and new approach to the overall Israeli-

Palestinian conflict and find a better solution to the problem than the current land-for-peace 

models. We all want peace, but until the Palestinian people recognize Israel’s right to exist 

and agree to live in peace with the Jewish people there will be no peace. It is time to find a 

real solution, one based on reality and not wishful thinking. Your administration can do so. 

 

Once again, we the undersigned thank you, and commit to continue to uphold you, your 

family, and your administration in prayer. May the Lord richly bless you! 

 

Tony Perkins 

President, Family Research Council 

 

Susan Michael 

USA Director, International  

Christian Embassy Jerusalem 

 

Dr. Charles Stanley 

President, In Touch Ministries 

 

Mark Tooley 

President,  

Institute on Religion and Democracy 

 

Linda Smith 

President, D. James Kennedy Center 

for Christian Statesmanship 

 

Jane Hansen Hoyt 

President/CEO, Aglow International 

 

Star Parker  

President, Center for Urban  

Renewal and Education 

 

Dr. Jim Garlow 

Senior Pastor, Skyline Church 

 

Kay Arthur 

Co-Founder, Precept Ministries 

International 

 

Mario Bramnick 

President, Latino Coalition for Israel 

 

Dr. Joel Palser 

Chaplain/VP Ministry Relations,  

The Christian Broadcasting Network 

 

 

 

Gary Bauer 

Washington Director,  

Christians United for Israel Action Fund 

 

Dr. James Dobson 

Founder/President, Family Talk 

 

Michael Little 

Chairman,  

National Religious Broadcasters 

 

Penny Young Nance 

CEO, Concerned Women for America 

 

Dr. Jim Showers 

Executive Director, The Friends of Israel 

 

Janet Parshall 

Nationally Syndicated Talk Show Host 

 

Dr. Jerry Johnson 

President/CEO,  

National Religious Broadcasters 

 

Andrea Lafferty  

President, 

Traditional Values Coalition 

 

Roberta Combs 

President,  

Christian Coalition of America 

 

Dr. James M. Hutchens 

President, The Jerusalem 

Connection,  International 

 

Eric Metaxas 

New York Times Bestselling Author, 

Nationally Syndicated Talk Show Host 

 

 



Robert Stearns 

Founder/Executive Director,  

Eagles Wings 

 

Richard Bott II 

President/CEO, Bott Radio Network 

 

Dr. John Garr 

Chancellor, Hebraic Heritage Christian 

College 

 

Dr. Billye Brim 

Founder, Billye Brim Ministries 

 

Rosemary Schindler Garlow 

Co-Pastor, Skyline Church         

Founder, Schindler's Ark International 

 

Mark Dreistadt 

President/CEO, Infinity Concepts 

 

Derek McCoy 

Executive V.P., Center for Urban 

Renewal and Education 

 

Sara C. Ballenger 

President, Capitol Hill Prayer Partners 

 

Dr. Jim Bevis 

President, 

Christians Seeking Renewal Min. 

 

Dr. David Herzog 

President, David Herzog Ministries 

 

Rev. Kevin Jessip 

President, Global Strategic Alliances 

 

Sandy Wezowicz 

Israel Education Director,  

Aglow International 

 

Dr. Dean Haun 

Senior Pastor, First Baptist Church 

Morristown, TN 

 

Jerry and Judy Ball 

President, Ignite America  

 

Mathew Staver 

Founder/Chairman, Liberty Counsel 

 

Scott Phillips 

Executive Director, Passages 

 

Becky N. Dunlop 

Former Senior Advisor  

to President Ronald Reagan 

 

Dr. George Giacumakis 

Chairman, US Branch of International 

Christian Embassy Jerusalem 

 

Gary Marx 

Former Executive Director, 

Faith and Freedom Coalition 

 

Shelley Neese 

Vice President, The Jerusalem 

Connection, International 

 

Juan Rivera 

Executive Director,  

Hispanic Israel Leadership Coalition 

 

Robin Rowan 

President, Church for Israel 

 

Barbara Yoder 

Founder, 

Shekinah Regional Apostolic Center 

 

J. Thomas Smith 

President, Early Light Fund 

 

Eve Nunez 

President,  

National Latino Commission 

 

Frank Amedia 

Chairman, Potus Shield 

 

Shannon Bennett 

Director of Community Relations and 

Events, Museum of the Bible 

 

Abner Suarez 

President, For Such A Time As This 



Matt Sorger 

President, Matt Sorger Ministries 

 

Benjamin Deitrick 

Lead Pastor,  

Shekinah Regional Apostolic Center 

 

Jim Bolin 

Founding Pastor, Trinity Chapel 

 

Rev. Philip C. Morris Jr. 

Senior Pastor, Parkway Church of God 

 

Carlton Taylor 

Board of Directors, HaYovel 

 

Janson Abraham 

President,  

Kingdom Acts Ministries International 

 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

American Christian Leaders for Israel (ACLI) is a project of 
the US Branch of the International Christian Embassy Jerusalem (ICEJ) 

PO Box 332974, Murfreesboro, TN 37133-2974 * (615) 895-9830 
www.ACLforIsrael.com       www.icejusa.org 

http://www.aclforisrael.com/
http://www.icejusa.org/

